BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

WORKSHOP:  TO DISCUSS THE PROPOSED

SOLID WASTE HAULER LICENSING 

ORDINANCE, BEAR PROOF GARBAGE 

CANS AND LOAD COVERING

THURSDAY, JANUARY 6, 2011

The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County, Florida met for a Workshop on January 6, 2011 with Chairman Mike Stewart presiding.  Present were Commissioners Alan Brock, Randy Merritt and Jerry Moore.  (Commissioner Lynn Artz was absent)  Also, present were Interim County Administrator Tim Barden, County Attorney Heather Encinosa, and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.

7:00 p.m.  Chairman Stewart called the meeting to order.

The purpose of the meeting is to allow for discussion regarding the proposed solid waste hauler licensing ordinance.  There will also be some discussion regarding Bear-Proof garbage cans and load covering.
There is presently no licensing for haulers and Mr. Fleming feels that there needs to be some controls on the local haulers and that there are some good points in the proposed ordinance that would work for Wakulla County.   The Board tasked Cleve Fleming and Nanette Watts of Public Works to review the proposed ordinance and come back to the Board with a product that will work for the County.

The consensus of the Board was not to put a bear proof requirement in the Ordinance.

Load covering is already a requirement and the Board tasked the Sheriff’s Department to start enforcement by writing citations.
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

